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The need for protocols for the transfer of
pearl oysters throughout the Pacific: adding
weight to the arguments for care and
consideration

With the gathering momentum of pearl culture
developmentacross the Pacific, and the wider avail-
ability of hatchery culture techniques, there is in-
creasing interest in transferring pearl oysters to
new culture areas.

by Neil A. Sims
Black Pearls, Inc.
Kona, Hawaii

This option may appear to be commercially attrac-
tive, but history suggests that careful consideration
is needed: the long-term detriments often far out-
weigh any short-term benefits. This has been re-
peatedly demonstrated for introductions of bivalves
and other marine species around the world, with
diseases or parasites from introduced stocks often
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decimating local species, or with hybridisation or
genetic blurring of local varieties (Sindermann,
1986).

Cultured pearl oysters are particularly vulnerable
todiseases, and the causative agentsare usually not
identifiable.

Itistherefore virtually impossible to guarantee that
introduced stocks are 'disease-free'. Even pearl
oyster movements within island groups or areas
can result in disease problems: e.g. shipments of P.
maxima within N.W. Australia (Dybdahl & Pass,
1985) and transfer of P. margaritifera spat between
islands in French Polynesia (Cabral, 1989).

There is accumulating evidence that there are ge-
netically discrete stocks of bivalves across the Pa-
cific (Benzie & Williams, in press). This is signifi-
cant for pearl culturists: as hatchery methods be-
come more widely available, cross-breeding ex-
periments might well produce faster-growing, bet-
ter coloured, deeper-valved or more disease-resis-
tant strains. The potential gains from cross-breed-
ing would be seriously impaired if the different
populations of pearl oysters became melded into
one genetic gumbo.

In addressing these issues, it is worth considering
the codes of practice employed for similar tropical
bivalves. The pearl culture community should take
note of the protocols established by the giant clam
culture fraternity. Excerpts from two recent initia-
tives by the ACIAR and ICLARM Giant Clam
Projects are presented below: a working paper

presented tothe 1991 SPC Regional Technical Meet-
ing on Fisheries, and a report from the 1992 Giant
Clam Genetics Workshop, held in Manila.

Despite our own best intentions, some of us are still
faced with political pressures or arguments of eco-
nomic expediency. In presenting the case for care
and caution in pearl oyster transfers, these proto-
cols are a useful reference. They are also a good
starting point for discussion. It could well suit the
Pacific pearlindustry’slong-term interests to adopt
similar protocols.
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